
It is hard to believe that Jan-

uary has come and gone and 

we are now halfway done the 

school year!  Our students 

have kicked off the 2017 new 

year with great enthusiasm, 

which is evident in their day-

to-day work, projects and 

classroom activities.  We 

would encourage students 

and parents to set new and 

meaningful academic and 

social goals for 2017, and to 

put their plan into action to 

achieve their personal best! 

 

We are looking forward to a 

busy month of February with 

many exciting events that will 

bring together GSTS stu-

dents and their families.  Ski 

club and the cross country 

ski team is going strong and 

students are planning for the 

upcoming loppet and trip to 

the mountains.  The district 

cross country ski loppet oc-

curs on February 14 at River-

bend Golf Course.  The bas-

ketball teams are well on 

their way and both training 

and making the school proud 

as they are competing 

against other district 

schools.  Also, our archery 

club continues to be a real 

draw for students and they 

too are preparing for upcom-

ing competitions.  In the 

grade levels, field studies 

continue to be our focus and 

celebrations.  Many are tak-

ing shape while teachers are 

also crossing the halfway 

point of the school 

year.  Outside the Learning 

Commons (Library) - a new 

bulletin board outlines the 

path and all the Field Studies 

students have/can anticipate 

doing for the remainder of 

the year!  Weôd encourage all 

parents to check them out! 

 

Winter Break and Teachersô 

Convention are occurring this 

year on February 20-22 and 

February 23-24, respective-

ly.  This is an important time 

for staff as they further build 

their capacities to serve their 

students in their classrooms. 

 

We would encourage all par-

ents and ensure that stu-

dents are indeed leaving 

home with the appropriate 

winter wear.  GSTS follows 

the -20C, including wind chill 

policy and thus when it is -

18C, all students are ex-

pected to go outside.  This 

would be incredibly cold if 

they are not properly 

dressed!   If you're seeking 

additional winter clothing for 

your children - please check 

out the school's lost and 

found! 

 

February also brings the very 

important Accountability Pil-

lar Surveys administered by 

Alberta Education.  They are 

send to parents of GSTS 

Grade 4 and Grade 7 stu-

dents and run from January 

18 - February 24, 

2017.  They are sent by mail 

directly to parents and with a 

postage-paid, pre-addressed 

return envelope for parents 

to send back.  All information 

is confidential.  In your pack-

age you will receive a copy of 

the Ministerôs ñInvest in the 

futureò letter to parents, a 

copy of the paper survey 

questionnaire and instruc-

tions for accessing the sur-

vey in other lan-

guages.  These surveys pro-

vide an annual check-up on 

the education system as out-

lined by the 16 indicators.  At 

school, staff and students 

(Grade 4 & 7) have complet-

ed their respective surveys.   
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February Important Dates: 

¶ Feb 3ðGladiator Awards PM 

¶ Feb 10ðJump Rope for Heart 

Assembly 2:00 

¶ Feb 13ðParent Assoc mtg 

¶ Feb 14ðSchool Council mtg 

¶ Feb 16ð100 Day !!! 

¶ Feb 17-26ðNo school 

¶ Feb 27ðSchool resumes 
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For more detailed, grade specific 
events, please check the calen-
dar link on our school website 
http://glendale.rdpsd.ab.ca 

March Important Dates: 

¶ Mar 2ðScience Fair 

¶ Mar 3ðGladiator Awards PM 

¶ Mar 21ðSchool Council & 

Parent Assoc mtgs 

¶ Mar 22ðReport cards 

¶ Mar 23ðNo school, Parent-

teacher conferences 1-5:00, 6-
8:00 pm 

¶ Mar 23-Apr 2ðNo school 

¶ Apr 3ðClasses resume 

http://glendale.rdpsd.ab.ca
http://glendale.rdpsd.ab.ca
glendale.rdpsd.ab.ca


General News  

Please remind your child to check the 
lost and found regularly.  It is locat-
ed in the small secondary gym hallway 
next to the Smoothie Bar. 

 

The school opens at 7:45 each morning 
for those students attending the Break-
fast Club. The entry bell rings at 8:10 
for all other students to enter the 

school. We provide supervision starting 
about 10 minutes before the entry bell 
goes.  Please do not send your children 
to school earlier than that.  Students not 
attending Breakfast Club are to wait 
outside until the entry bell. 

 

We still have winter weatherðplease be 
sure your child is dressed for the weath-

er and prepared for outdoor activities 
that classes may include as part of their 
physical education. 

 

Still like to order your childôs photos?  
Lifetouch orders can be placed online 
at www.lifetouch.ca or by calling 1-866-
457-8212.  All orders will be shipped 
directly to you. 
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Principal message continued  

Lastly, we are always seeking parental 

involvement at School Council and Par-

ent Association.  The Parent Associa-

tion will be meeting on February 13 @ 

7pm - 8:30pm and the School Council 

will meet on February 14 @ 7pm. The 

meetings usually take place on the 

same evening. A typical agenda in-

cludes a welcome from the School 

Council chair, a Principalôs Presenta-

tion, a GSTS Parent Association Up-

date, and a collaborative goal.  We 

would love to see as many parents out 

as possible!   

 

We hope that families continue to enjoy 

the winter weather and are able to 

spend some time together as we move 

towards the spring.  

 

 

Thank you for all the donations...it really 
makes such a huge difference to our 
program.  We will be having our special 
Valentines breakfast on February 
14th. :)  

 

Breakfast Club  

Happy February everyone!!  Our Learn-
ing Commons has been a busy 
place!  Lots of new books have been 
featured and this month our feature 

activity is "Mystery Date With a Book". 
This is for students in grades 3-8 and 
will run February 1st to 17th.  Reminder, 
if you have over due library books 

please return them asap.  

Learning Commons  

http://www.lifetouch.ca
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Counsellorõs Commentary 

February is National Children's Dental 
Health Month. Here are the top 10 Oral 
Hygiene Tips for Children reprinted 
from http://www.deardoctor.com/ 

1) Start Proper Oral Hygiene Habits 

ASAP 

Gently clean your infant's gums and 
newly erupting first teeth after each 
feeding with a water-soaked gauze pad 
or damp wash cloth. 

2) Brush With Care 
When your baby's teeth come in, brush 
them gently with a small, soft-bristled 
toothbrush using no more than a thin 
smear of fluoridated toothpaste. 

3) Teach Your Children 
When your child turns 3, you can begin 
to teach your child proper brushing 
techniques with no more than a pea-
sized amount of fluoridated toothpaste. 
You should follow up their efforts by 
gently brushing the teeth again. Model-
ing correct technique is important. 
When your child is about 6 years old, 
he/she should be developing the dex-
terity to do it alone. You can then intro-
duce flossing. 

4) Check Your Water 
Determine if the water supply that 
serves your home is fluoridated. If it is 
not, discuss supplement options with 
your dentist. Keep in mind that tooth-
pastes and various foods may also con-
tain fluoride. 

5) Fight Baby Bottle Tooth Decay 
Don't let your child go to sleep with a 
pacifier or bottle filled with anything but 
water. When teeth are frequently ex-
posed to sugar-containing fluids 
(including breast milk and formula) for 
long periods, the potential for decay 
increases dramatically. 

6) Avoid Sugar 
Understand that if your child ingests 
sugars, it will take the saliva a minimum 
of 30 minutes to neutralize the acidity 
that is created by decay-producing bac-
teria. A sugary snack every hour can 
mean your child's mouth is always acid, 
increasing the chances for tooth decay. 

7) Make a Dental Appointment 
Your child should see a dentist around 
the time of his/her first birthday and then 
regularly thereafter. It is important to 
establish a dental home. Your pediatric 
or general dentist will teach you how to 

prevent dental disease, check for cavi-
ties in the primary teeth and watch for 
developmental problems, and set a 
positive precedent for future visits. 

8) Prevent Cavities 
Ask your dentist about dental sealants 
and fluoride applications to protect your 
child's teeth. Sealants can prevent food 
from getting stuck in the tiny grooves 
on the chewing surfaces and topical 
fluoride will strengthen the enamel 
against decay. 

9) Keep Your Cool 
If you feel anxious about a visit to a 
dental professional, try not to convey 
these feelings to your child. This is very 
important for emotional well-being. En-
courage your child to discuss any fears 
he/she might have about visiting a den-
tist, but don't put any new fears into 
his/her head. It is a good rule of thumb 
not to mention the words ñhurtò or ñpainò 
as it raises a possibility he/she might 
not have thought of. 

10) Childproof Your Home 
Research has shown that children un-
der age 7 sustain over half of the dental 
injuries to their primary (baby) teeth 
playing in close proximity to home furni-
ture. 

Caught on Camera  

The school participated in ñRead for 15ò on January 27th. 

http://www.deardoctor.com/


Parent Association  

pen. To show our appreciation we will 
be holding a pizza party!!!!!  All volun-
teers will be contacted with a date and 
time.  

Once again THANK YOU é.. 
Jim Watters, Chris Turnbull, Brenda 
Schimke, Darilyn Morlock, Bonnie Cler-
mont, Tracy Reeleder, Susie Saunders, 
Crystal Luttmer, Craig Luttmer, Rebec-
ca Cromarty, Joe Cromarty , Kim Wit-

wer, Ryan Balthazar, Katherine Brown-
rigg, Kathy Sauter, Joanne Hudson, 
Kimberly Streit, Kathy Nosterud-Oxley, 
Sandy Holowaychuk, Chanda Ou-
Thorne, Robert Naherny and Trevor 
Kovack. 
 
Our next Parent Association Meeting 
will be held on Monday, February 13 @ 
7pm, In the Learning Commons.   Hope 
to see you there! 

The Parent sideéé..  

GLENDALEôS 2016 CASINO WAS A 
HUGE SUCCESS !!  

Glendale Parent Association would like 
to take this opportunity to thank all the 
parents, family and staff who helped 
during our 2016 CASINO.   It was a 
HUGE success!  Without these volun-
teers we could not have made it hap-
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